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Spruce Meadows Parking

What’s Up !!

Smile !

The Rotary Foundation

Kickin’ It Country

Grillin’ and Servin’ April 29th

Our Arch Supporters ... THANK YOU !!
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From the photos, it seems all had a great �me at the 
2017 District Conven�on.  

Anne Dale gave a 
presenta�on on Days 
For Girls that was very 
well received — great 
job Anne!

The annual district conven�on provides a chance 
the make new Rotarian friends, catch up with old 
ones, and learn what is going on in the District and 
the World of Rotary.  The 2018 District Conven�on 
will be held May 4 to 6, 2018 at the Hya� Regency 
Hotel in Calgary.



Maureen Tynan and Ron Hardy welcomed our members and 
guests at today’s meeting.  President David opened the meeting at 
12:15 pm followed by the signing of O Canada and Rotary grace 
accompanied by Ruth Wylie on the piano.

Ron Hardy introduced today’s guests including our guest speakers 
Dustin Rennie and Daniel MacPhee, Jennessa Waters guest of 
David Wartman, and out of 
town guests Rob Whitfield from 
High River, and Ray Roth from 
Canmore.

Minute People included:
•   Hank Popoff reported on the 
success of the Grillin’ and Servin’ events, and reminding members 
to re-sign up for the Food Safety Certificate after the three year 
term expires.

•   Paul Gaudet reported on the proposed 
by-law changes that harmonize with Rotary 
International, and will help improve the 
Chinook membership process.  
•  Additionally Paul commented on the new 
signage information promoting Chinook 
Rotary at Spruce Meadows for the new 
event season.
•   Alex Soutar noted the committee signup 
forms for the 2017-18 year were 
distributed, and requested they be 
completed and returned.  

•   Alex also commented the current members helping with 
meeting minutes as a scribe were quite dedicated, however we 
need to add some new scribe members to the committee.
•   Rhea Graham reported on 
membership, highlighting an information 
booklet called Discover Rotary.  Rhea 
developed this concept to communicate 
Rotary service, and promote Rotary ideals 
to business associates and prospective 
new members.
•   Rob Wolfson promoted the Kickn’ It 
Country fundraiser at Ranchman’s on 
Wednesday May 10, thanking members 
for purchasing tickets, and commenting 
the media blitz promoting this event 
continues throughout the next week.

Bev Tonkinson reported on the May birthday members.  These 
included Ryan MacLean, Keith Hansen, George Kimura, Jack Leuw, 
Al Holt, Bill Churchward, Rosemary Crawford, Garth Sabirsh, and 

Steve McAuley.  Spouse birthdays include Bev Pettigrew, Beti 
Gaudet, Mary Billings, and Lise May. 

Rob Wolfson had Sergeant duties this week, and managed to 
extract fines from most of the members present.

Winner of the 50/50 draw was Ron May.

Speakers today were Dustin Rennie, and Daniel McPhee who 
presented an update of the Chinook Rotary website with a step by 
step access procedure for our members to follow.  They were 
assisted by Dave Wylie who gave a demo on access to Clubrunner.

President David closed the meeting at 1:30 pm.

The National runs from June 5th to 11th this year.  In addition 
to the usual parking shifts, there are shifts for the school 
tours.

Due to the time conflict with the Rotary International 
Convention, we will be down over 10 parkers from the usual 
roster.  Thus there is the need for all other members to step 
up and do a couple of extra shifts over your normal 
commitment to this event.  The Atlanta bound members will 
be sure to step up and fit in some extra shifts of their own at 
the North American in July.

Thanks for your support for this highly valued fund raiser for 
our club.



Youth Service Month
May 9th   John Hufnagel, Calgary Stampeders
May 10th  Kickin’ It Country  —  Charity Concert with Lindsay Ell in support of the 
    UofC Inflammatory Bowel Disease Unit
    @ Ranchman’s Cookhouse & Dancehall, 9615 Macleod Trail SE, doors open @ 6pm
May 16th  Dave Reid  —  Future Calgary Flood Concerns and Solutions
May 18th   Rotary Networking Night, Limericks Traditional Public House, 5 - 6:30 — contact Rob Wolfson
May 23rd  Julia-Maria Becker, Pembina Institute
May 27th  Year-end & 40th Anniversary Celebration Dinner 6pm @ the Carriage House Inn
May 30th  Larry Albrecht  —  Ethics

Rotary Fellowships Month
June 3rd   Grillin’ and Servin’ for 700!  —  Brain Sprint, Edworthy Park  —  contact Hank to sign up
June 6th   Dr. J. Silvius, Provincial Medical Director
June 7th - 11th  Parking at Spruce Meadows for “The National”
June 10th-14th  Atlanta 2017 RI Convention
June 14 - 17th  Rotary Friendship Exchange group from Sri Lanka  —  contact Bev Tonkinson or 
    David Irving if you can be a host, or have any questions
June 18th  Grillin’ and Servin’ for 500!  —  Tri for Evan, Elbow Valley  —  contact Hank to sign-up
June 24th  Grillin’ and Servin’ for 1,200!!!  —  Nakiska Family Run  —  contact Hank to sign-up

New Rotary Year Begins
July 5th -9th  Parking at Spruce Meadows for “The North American”
July 23rd  Grillin’ and Servin’ for 1,250!!!  —  Ironman, Arbour Lake  —  contact Hank to sign-up

Membership and New Club Development Month
August 12th  Grillin’ and Servin’ for 600!  —  SuperStore, TBD  —  contact Hank to sign-up
August 26th  Grillin’ and Servin’ for 600!  —  SuperStore, TBD  —  contact Hank to sign-up

A young man was standing at the grocery store checkout line when he 
noticed an elderly woman in front of him.  As she unloaded her grocery 
cart, she kept looking up and staring at him.  After a few awkward 
moments, he asked, “Why do you keep staring at me?”

The woman said, “I'm sorry, but it’s just that you look exactly like my 
son who recently moved across the country.”  “I’m so sorry to hear 
that,” the young man replied.  “Is there anything I can do for you?”

“Yes,” she said.  “As I leave, if you would say, ‘Goodbye, Mother’ it would 
make me feel so much better because I need to hear his voice.”  “I’d be 
glad to do that for you,” he answered.

As the old woman was leaving, he 
called out, “Goodbye, Mother!”

After unloading his cart, the bill 
came to $147.50.  “How can that 
be?” he asked the clerk.  “I only 
purchased a few items.”

“Oh,” the clerk replied, “your 
mother said that you would pay for 
her.”

The Association of Fundraising Professionals recognized The 
Rotary Foundation with its annual Award for Outstanding 
Foundation at its 2017 conference in San Francisco.  The award 
honours organizations that show philanthropic commitment and 
leadership through financial support, innovation, encouragement 
of others, and involvement in public affairs. 

AFP’s committee of judges cited Rotary’s comprehensive 
campaign to eradicate polio as a major driver of the selection.  
The committee also mentioned that Rotary applies a methodical, 
purposeful approach to support a wide variety of causes, from 
providing clean water to educating the next generation of peace 
professionals.

“With the generous support of our members and partners, we’ve 
taken on some of the toughest humanitarian challenges in the 
world, none more so than the devastating disease of polio,” said 
Rotary Foundation Chair-elect Paul Netzel.  “We will defeat polio, 
and it will be a landmark achievement for global public health.”

“This award helps to spread our belief that service to humankind 
truly changes our world, and for that reason, it is the greatest 
work of life,” said Netzel.

Our new big fundraiser in support of the new IBD Centre is happening this Wednesday !!
Find the clip of Tammy’s interview on AM 770 from May 8th promoting the event :

https://omny.fm/shows/the-morning-news-with-bruce-kenyon/the-calgary-health-trusts-second-annual-kickin-it



Moving you with care

A Better Place For YouTM


